Society Committee on Education

Report to the Council

San Francisco, California

Wednesday, April 5, 2017

Madam President and Members of Council:

The Society Committee on Education (SOCED) held a special discussion on mentoring in STEM. During this discussion the Committee sought to: understand what motivates and challenges those providing mentoring; considered functions and mechanisms of mentoring; and, identified ways ACS can encourage the use and assessment of research-based mentoring practices by those providing and receiving mentoring.

SOCED received an update from the ACS government affairs staff on federal science education policy. The Committee approved of extending the current position statements on the importance of hands-on laboratory activities and the teaching of evolution. Additionally, SOCED identified members to serve on the writing team for the Science and Technology in the Budget position statement. The Committee also has representatives on the Visa Restrictions team as well as the team exploring a ACS public policy statement on U.S. immigration and work visas. 
The Committee received an overview of a survey that ACS, the American Physical Society, the Computing Research Association and the Mathematics Teacher Education Partnership conducted to address the shortage of middle and high school STEM teachers in high needs areas.
The Committee discussed the fall 2016 workshop on General Chemistry Performance Expectations, which is part of a process for the creation of performance expectations in general chemistry. SOCED recommended that staff pursue improved iterations of the workshop.
SOCED was informed of recent developments related to the American Association of Chemistry Teachers (AACT), including a recent member survey, content writing teams sponsored by PPG Industries, and incorporation of the Science Coaches program. More than 4,200 individuals, 88 percent of whom are K-12 teachers, are now AACT members. This represents an almost 10% increase in members since the Philadelphia meeting.
Finally, SOCED discussed and unanimously passed a resolution that recommends that a policy statement be developed to ensure that ACS events only occur in nondiscriminatory locations. 
Madame President, this concludes my report.

Diane Krone, Chair

